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SUMMERTIME MEMORIESThe Compassionate Friends 21st A 
 

SAVE THE DATE – December 10, 2023 
Worldwide Candle Lighting 

Our Annual Candle Lighting Ceremony will be Sunday, Dec. 10, 2023 at Lafreniere Park, 
in the Foundation Center Patio. This is a great way to meet and get to know the 

members of The Compassionate Friends. Getting involved will likely help you as well as 
the other members! Everyone is welcomed!  Volunteers are needed for setup and tear 
down.  There will be an outdoor picnic before the ceremony starting at 4:30 P.M.  Each 

family brings their own food.  We will have tea and lemonade.   
We will have a Memorial Table for Framed pictures of your loved ones.   

We start at 4:30 pm to avoid the public lines viewing the park Christmas Lights.  If you 
would like to help with the Candle Lighting set up, please call the TCF at 504-265-0581. 

***************************************************** 
Brick Orders Due November 1st 

CHILDREN’S MEMORIAL GARDEN BRICKS are available to Honor our Children.  The 
Greater New Orleans Chapter has constructed a “Memorial Garden” in Lafreniere Park to 
honor the memory of all children who have died.  If you have lost a child, grandchild, or 
sibling, you can honor them by placing a brick in our beautiful garden.  Brick Forms are 
available at www.tcfneworleans.com or email a request at tcfnola@gmail.com. 
 

*********************************************************************************** 
HEART CONNECTIONS – NO NEW PHOTOS 

Posted on November 17th, 2022 by Shari O’Laughin, TCF CEO 
 

This past summer was the ten-year anniversary of the death of my son, Connor. I was 
struck by the inadequacy I felt about how to describe this very unwanted milestone 
that came faster than I would have imagined. I didn’t like the evident recognition of 
so many years passing since I last saw, hugged, spoke, and laughed with my only son. 
I struggled further when I looked for photos that I wanted to post on Facebook as I 
tried to express what was in my heart at that moment. 
 

Photos tend to mark time and progress. Family photos are guideposts to our updated 
lives over the decades. How is that true when our child, sibling, or grandchild’s 
photos are frozen in time, and we will never have new photos of them again? Where 
is that meaning when we have a finite number of photos to recirculate that must tide 
us over for a lifetime? 

Continued on Page 3 – See Connections 
*********************************************************** 

BIRTHDAY RECOGNITION: Birthdays can be found on “Our Children 
Remembered” page. We do encourage both you and your family to come when it is 
your child’s birthday month, to share your child with all of us with photos and memories. You will receive a special birthday 
gift in memory of your child.  Bring that treasured picture of your child that always makes you smile so we may smile with you.  
*********************************************************************************************************************************** 

DECEMBER MEETING WILL BE VIA ZOOM ON MONDAY, DEC. 11, 2023 
Please join us from the comfort of home while sharing memories with other members. 

***************************************************************************************** 
The mission of The Compassionate Friends is to assist families toward the positive resolution of grief following the death of a 

child of any age and to provide information to help others be supportive. 

 

Chapter Leaders:  William and Millie Hunton   504-265-0581   Email address: tcfnola@gmail.com 

NEXT MONTHLY MEETING: 

November 13, 2023 
Lafreniere Park Foundation 

Center Conference Room 

7:00 – 9:00 pm 
 

2nd Monday of every month 
 

UPCOMING MEETINGS: 
9 Jan 23 13 Feb 23 13 Mar 23 

10 Apr 23 8 May 23 12 Jun23 

10 Jul 23 14 Aug 23 11 Sep 23 

9 Oct 23 13 Nov 23 11 Dec 23 
ZOOM 

 
REGIONAL COORDINATOR 
Denise St. Pierre 
504-460-2970 
denisestp12@gmail.com 
 
NATIONAL OFFICE 
The Compassionate Friends 
48660 Pontiac Trail # 930808 
Wixom, MI 48393 
 
nationaloffice@compassionatefriends.org 
www.compassionatefriends.org 
877-969-0010 
 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
 
Butterfly Release 
April 22, 2023 – held in the Children’s 
Memorial Garden in Lafreniere Park 
Memorial Walk and Auction 
October 14, 2023 – held in the Children’s 
Memorial Garden in Lafreniere Park 
WorldWide Candle Lighting 
December 10, 2023 – Held in the 
Foundation Center Patio in Lafreniere Park 
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Newsletter Submissions:  TCF Greater New Orleans welcomes all submissions to our newsletter.   Send articles, poetry, love 
messages and scanned photos to: TCF GNO, 1104 Colony Rd., Metairie, LA 70003.  You may also text photos and messages to 504-
251-1938.  As our chapter is only funded by your donations, we ask for a donation of $15 or more for a dedication for our newsletter. 
This is tax-deductible. We reserve the right to edit for space and/or content. Deadline for submissions is listed below. TCF Chapters 
may copy articles from this publication provided credit is given to the author and the original source. Errors and Omissions: Please 
notify me if any of your information is incorrect. Thank you! 

Newsletter Dedications to be put in our newsletter are due the 20th of each month. 

A Newsletter Dedication: is a special page dedicated in memory of your child with a poem or writing that you submit.  
A Love Gift: is a short one or two sentence message in your child’s memory.  
***************************************************************************************** 

BIRTHDAY CAKE:  Our child’s birthday is still such an important day to us bereaved parents. In 
TCF this is where we can celebrate our child’s birthday and remember the love we still have for 
them no matter how long it has been since they died.  Our members are welcomed to sponsor our 
cake to recognize their child’s birthday.  Please notify me if you wish to sponsor our Birthday Cake, 
William Hunton (504) 265-0581.   

*********************************************************************************************** 
TCF Greater New Orleans Memorial Candles and 3” Photo Buttons 

We are asking for donations of $20 per candle. Candles will have 3 photos, name, dates, and an LED insert. 
We are asking for donations of $5 for each button or $12 for three buttons. 

Email Your Child’s Photo to tcfnola@gmail.com or call William Hunton (504) 265-0581 for info. 
Candles and/or photo buttons will be delivered to the next meeting if info is received 72 hours before meeting. 

Please make checks payable to: TCF – GNO, 1104 Colony Road, Metairie, LA 70003. 

To all those newly bereaved, who are receiving this newsletter 
for the first time and to all our Compassionate Friends, we wish 
you were not eligible to belong to this group, but we want you to 
know that you and your family have many friends.  We, who 
received love and compassion from others in our time of deep 
sorrow, now wish to offer the same support and understanding 
to you. Please know we understand, we care, and we want to 
help.  You are not alone in your grief.   
 

Meetings are held the 2nd Monday of each month at the 
Foundation Center Conference Room in Lafreniere Park at 
7:00 P.M.  We are a self-sustaining organization with no funds 
except what we receive through donations from members and 
newsletter recipients.  Please join with us at a meeting.  
 

Grief support after the death of a child 
 

The Compassionate Friends is a national non-profit, self-help 
support organization that offers friendship, understanding, and 
hope to bereaved parents, grandparents and siblings. There is no 
religious affiliation and there are no membership dues or fees.  
 

The secret of TCF's success is simple: As seasoned grievers 
reach out to the newly bereaved, energy that has been directed 
inward begins to flow outward and both are helped to heal.   
 

The vision of The Compassionate Friends is that everyone who 
needs us will find us and everyone who finds us will be helped.   
 

Big Thanks to Our Steering Committee 
 

Contact: 
Phone: (504) 265-0581 

Email: tcfnola@gmail.com 
www.tcfneworleans.com 

1104 Colony Rd 
Metairie, LA 70003 

Chapter Leader William Hunton 

Chapter Co-Leader Millie Hunton 

Special Advisor Denise St. Pierre 

Treasurer Isabel Vigne-Miranda 

Facilitator Millie Hunton 

Newsletter Editor William Hunton 

Webmaster William Hunton 
 

Steering Committee: William Hunton, Millie Hunton, 
Denise St. Pierre, Isabel Miranda-Vigne, Jan Dutilh,  

Linda Provance, and Dena Peters. 
 

Denise St. Pierre, Regional Coordinator 
(504) 460-2970 

TCF National (877) 969-0010 
www.compassionatefriends.org 

 

The Meeting Agenda 
 

7:00 p.m. - The meeting will begin with a short introduction 
followed by lighting of candle and then reading of the Credo. 
Remembering our children’s birthdays of the month. Then 
followed by smaller groups of sharing. 
8:45 p.m. - Meeting will close by recognizing our children’s 
names.  Feel free to visit with each other and check out a book 
from our library. 
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Cont. from Page 1 – Connections 
 

Most of us long for new photos that would display the physical growth of our loved one who died. What would our child, 
sibling, or grandchild look like when they were learning to drive, graduating high school or college, or walking down the aisle 
in marriage as we witness their friends do over the years? How would they look when cradling their firstborn child in wonder? 
We somehow still grow during these years that they are physically absent from us and from our photos. Some of us have other 
children who pass through all the beautiful milestones and marking points of their lives that we are privileged and honored to 
share. New things come into our lives that spring from the person we’ve become through our loss. We make meaning in our 
lives in unique ways that we would not have previously imagined. How we live in the world represents growth in honor of the 
lives we shared with them. 
 

Perhaps when there are photos far in the future that they cannot be present in, their light shines through us in 
those photos even as their older photos age and date with time. Maybe we carry their light and their lives in 
significant enough ways that this helps us just a little with the pain of not having new photos. When 
someone tells me that I have a warm smile in a photo or an air of light in a photo, I know that exists, in part, 
because of the ways that I live from my love for Connor. May you find the shining light of your child, 
grandchild, or sibling, in your new photos, no matter how many years have passed, and may this bring you 
some comfort.  

By Shari O’Loughlin, TCF CEO 

************************************************************************ 

TCF Greater New Orleans Chapter Memorial Walk & Auction 
The 2023 TCF GNO Children’s Memorial Walk and 
Auction was truly a success.  Millie and I were very 
humble to see so many bereaved parents, 
grandparents, and siblings coming together to make 
this event happen.  There are so many people to thank 
who helped so much for the Walk and Auction event.  
Big thanks goes out to all who donated funds, personal 
items and obtained donations from local 
vendors/sponsors.  Jan and Ted Dutilh worked our 
food table.  Debi Giordano arranged all the food 
donations from Gilbert, Kelly & Couturie.  Isabel 
worked the registration and sales table.  Thank you to 
our volunteers who helped with so much. 
 

Thank you to Angie Calamari and Sue Viener who led our Children’s Memorial Walk by carrying the banner in 
memory of their children, and all the other parents, grandparents, siblings, family and friends who walked in 
memory of our loved ones. 
 

Again, we cannot say Thank You enough. 
 

Please go to www.tcfneworleans.com for list of pictures of our Children’s Memorial Walk / Auction 
 

************************************************************************************************** 

Love Gift Dedication in Memory of 
Kenneth R, Herbert 

September 26, 1954 – November 11, 1972 

Loved and never forgotten, Your Sister, Sue 
 

************************************************************************************************** 

“I would say to those who mourn—look upon each day that comes as a challenge, a test of courage. 
The pain will come in waves, some days worse than others, for no apparent reason. Accept the 
pain. Do not suppress it. Never attempt to hide grief from yourself.” —Daphne DuMaurier 

Dedication sent in by Susan Viener 
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Newsletter Dedication in Loving Memory of 

Aliesha Narain 
February 6, 1977  -  November 4, 2010 

 
In Loving and Everlasting Memory Of Our Daughter, Aliesha. 

Oh how we wish we could see YOU one more time walking through the door. 

We know that you can feel our tears and don't want us to cry.  But yet our hearts are broken because 
we'll never understand why you had to go. 

We keep praying that God will continue to give us the strength to get through the struggle with the 
heartache that came when we sadly lost YOU. 

We will forever keep YOU safely in our hearts our precious Angel!   

We Love You so deeply , 
Mom, Dad, Sister, Brother and Nephews. 

 
 

Dedication sent in by Farida Narain 
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Newsletter Dedication in Loving Memory of 

Alexis Bounds 
November 9, 1981  -  July 24, 2019 

 

Happy Heavenly Birthday, Alexis! 
 
37 Forever Young.  We are celebrating you for your birthday today.  I’ll have some of your favorite white chocolate, 
raspberry cheesecake and a glass of wine, “Cheers to you!”  I’ll reminisce of the wonderful daughter and spectacular 
mom you were.  I treasure the memories we made together, as well as with your children.  Your boys are so lovable 
and sweet, just like you. 
 
I think about you every day. I miss your smile, the energy and positivity you brought to everything that you did.  You 
made such a difference in the world with your design work and touched so many lives!  As long as I live you will live, 
be loved and remembered.  I know you will continue to be our guardian angel and watch over us.  Although I can’t 
see you, I feel your presence.  I treasure the signs that you send to me and your boys.  You are missed by many 
family and friends.  
 

Love, Mom   
 

  

Dedication sent in by Peggy and Roger Boardman 
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Dedication sent in by Vicki Cain 
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Newsletter Dedication in Loving Memory of 

Trey Dutilh 
November 30, 1984 ~ December 13, 2014 

 

AN ETERNAL MEMORY 
OF A MUCH LOVED SON 

 
This is for someone wonderful as loved 

as one could be 
for you were everything in life 
you meant the world, you see 

And sometimes life can be unkind 
When hearts are torn in two 

But nothing ever could compare 
to the pain of losing you 

But all the love you left behind, 
Forever will live on 

And so until we meet again 
Rest peacefully, dear Son. 

 
Dear Trey, I was sitting in the deer stand that we built together, and you camouflaged with cans of paid and 

wild leaves from the forest.  The beautiful red cardinals were singing, and a cottontail was eating. In the field.  
The empty chair was next to me, but I knew you were sitting there too.  I said a little prayer to you and there 

came momma deer and her two fawns, so I could watch them play.  Thank you for listening to me and always 
watching over us.  Our hearts will be forever broken, but we will look forward to the day we will be together 

again.  Happy Heavenly 39th Birthday Trey! 
 

We Love & Miss you, 
Dad, Mom, Andrea and Stella 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Dedication sent in by Jan and Ted Dutilh 
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Newsletter Dedication in Memory of 
Stephan Osbourn 

November 11, 1993 – February 19, 2022 
 

Dear Stephan, 

Today would have been your 30th birthday, my dear son, and my heart is heavy with the knowledge that you are no 
longer here with us. As I write this letter, tears stream down my face, and my emotions are a mix of sadness, grief, 
and a profound sense of loss. I miss you so much, Stephan, and I wish I could have celebrated this milestone with 
you. 

I want you to know that despite the struggles you faced with drug addiction, my love for you never wavered. I saw 
the beautiful soul within you, the person you truly were beyond the grip of addiction. Your struggles did not define 
you, my son. You were so much more than that. You were intelligent, compassionate, and talented in so many 
ways. Your smile, when it appeared, could light up a room, and your laughter was infectious. 

I remember the times we spent together, the laughter and joy we shared. I remember your dreams and aspirations, 
the potential that shone so brightly within you. I held onto the hope that you would overcome your addiction, that you 
would find your way back to the life you deserved. But addiction is a relentless beast, and it stole you away from us 
far too soon. 

On this day, I am reminded of the dreams and possibilities that were cut short. I mourn the life that could have been, 
the milestones we could have celebrated together. It breaks my heart to think of the pain and struggles you endured, 
the battles you fought in silence. I wish I could have done more to help you, to save you from the clutches of it all. 

But I want you to know, my dear Stephan, that I am not defined by regrets. Instead, I choose to remember the 
moments of joy and love we shared.  The endless fun & love we shared, the cookouts, the fire pits & of course the 
fishing adventures.  I choose to remember the beautiful person you were before your struggles ensued. I choose to 
remember your smile, your laughter, and your love for life. The precious boy with ringlet curls and a smile as big as 
the sky is the Stephan I will always hold close in my heart. 

As I celebrate your 30th birthday, I will honor your memory by spreading awareness about addiction and advocating 
for those who are still fighting this battle. I want to help others, to prevent families from experiencing the heartache 
that we have endured. Your struggle will not be in vain, Stephan. I will carry your legacy forward, thru Kross and I 
will do everything in my power to make a difference. 

Although you are no longer here, I believe that your spirit is free from the pain and suffering that addiction brought 
you. I hope that you have found peace, my precious son. I hope that from heaven you can feel the love that 
surrounds you still on earth and the impact you had on my life. 

On this day, and every day, I will hold you close in shattered heart. 

You were and always will be my beloved son, full of potential, love, and light. Happy 30th birthday, my sweet boy. 

With all my love,  Momma 
  

Dedication sent in by Jessica Lauer 
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Newsletter Dedication in Memory of 
Jeremy Bourgeois 

November 17, 1986 – December 2, 2021 
 

ON THE DEATH OF THE BELOVED 
 

Though we need to weep your loss, 
You dwell in that safe place in our hearts 
Where no storm or night or pain can reach you. 
 

Your love was like the dawn 
Brightening over our lives, 
Awakening beneath the dark 
A further adventure of color. 
 

The sound of your voice 
Found for us 
A new music 
That brightened everything. 
 

Whatever you enfolded in your gaze 
Quickened in the joy of its being; 
You placed smiles like flowers 
On the altar of the heart, 
Your mind always sparkled 
With the wonder at things. 
 

Though your days here were brief, 
Your spirit was alive, awake, complete. 
 
Though we cannot see you with outward eyes, 
We know our souls gaze is upon your face, 
Smiling back at us from within everything 
To which we bring our best refinement. 
 

We look toward each other no longer 
From the old distance of our names; 
Now you dwell inside the rhythm of breath, 
As close to us as we are to ourselves. 

 

Let us not look for you only in memory, 
Where we would grow lonely without you. 
You would want us to find you in presence, 
Besides us when beauty brightens, 
When kindness glows 
And music echoes eternal tones. 
 

When orchids brighten the earth, 
Darkest winter has turned to spring;  
May this dark grief flower with hope 
In every heart that loves you. 
 

May you continue to inspire us: 
To enter each day with a generous heart. 
To serve the call of courage and love 
Until we see your beautiful face again 
In that land where there is no more separation, 
Where all tears will be wiped from our mind, 
And where we will never lose you again. 
 

By John O’Donohue 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

"Always in Our Hearts" 
Mom, Dad, Chad, Annie, and Maggie" 

  

Dedication sent in by Cheryl and Roland Bourgeois 
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Love Gift Dedication in Memory of 
Jeremy Bourgeois 

November 17, 1986 – December 2, 2021 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
To our little brother, it’s your second birthday we’re celebrating without you. 
Happy birthday in Heaven!  We hope you are having a great birthday with all the 
other angels. 
 

Love your older siblings,  
Annie and Chad 
**************************************************************************************************************************************************************************** 

REBUILDING YOUR LIFE ONE PIECE AT A TIME 

Death, especially unexpected death, changes one’s life in ways that cannot be anticipated. With the death of 
someone close, one’s world is forever changed. 

One analogy I have found myself using with clients is the following:  If you were to imagine the day before your 
loved one died, there was an intact picture of your life. The picture may not have been perfect, but it was there 
and it made sense. There was a beginning, a middle and an expected end. With death comes the destruction 
of that picture. It is as if the picture is taken out of your hands, smashed to the ground in a thousand pieces 
and then some of the most treasured pieces are forever taken away. 

The challenge with grief is to then take all of those pieces which are left and attempt to make a new picture. 
The picture of the life you once had is impossible to recreate, as much as one may try, it cannot be recreated 
with pieces missing. A new picture must be assembled with the pieces that are left and with new pieces that 
are picked up along the way. 

The process of putting the pieces back together is one that often feels chaotic and confusing. It may 
sometimes be surprising to find out how much thinking is involved in the grief process.  Thoughts bounce 
around trying to connect what was with what is and struggle to make sense out of what seems to be 
incomprehensible. 

With each piece, the bereaved, through trial and error, find where each piece belongs or even if it belongs at 
all. This process is different for every person and does not adhere to any kind of timeline. This thinking is the 
work that grief demands; it is the creation of a new picture of your life created one piece at a time. 

 
STEPHANIE ELSON – FROM TCF BLOG 

  

Dedication sent in by Annie Vaughn 
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THE COMPASSIONATE FRIENDS CREDO 
WE NEED NOT WALK ALONE.  WE ARE THE COMPASSIONATE FRIENDS.  WE REACH OUT TO EACH OTHER WITH LOVE, WITH UNDERSTANDING, AND WITH HOPE.  
THE CHILDREN WE MOURN HAVE DIED AT ALL AGES AND FROM MANY DIFFERENT CAUSES, BUT OUR LOVE FOR THEM UNITES US.  YOUR PAIN BECOMES MY PAIN, 
JUST AS YOUR HOPE BECOMES MY HOPE.  WE COME TOGETHER FROM ALL WALKS OF LIFE, FROM MANY DIFFERENT CIRCUMSTANCES.  WE ARE A UNIQUE FAMILY 
BECAUSE WE REPRESENT MANY RACES, CREEDS, AND RELATIONSHIPS.  WE ARE YOUNG, AND WE ARE OLD.  SOME OF US ARE FAR ALONG IN OUR GRIEF, BUT 

OTHERS STILL FEEL A GRIEF SO FRESH AND SO INTENSELY PAINFUL THAT THEY FEEL HELPLESS AND SEE NO HOPE.  SOME OF US HAVE FOUND OUR FAITH TO BE A 

SOURCE OF STRENGTH, WHILE SOME OF US ARE STRUGGLING TO FIND ANSWERS.  SOME OF US ARE ANGRY, FILLED WITH GUILT OR IN DEEP DEPRESSION, WHILE 
OTHERS RADIATE AN INNER PEACE.  BUT WHATEVER PAIN WE BRING TO THIS GATHERING OF THE COMPASSIONATE FRIENDS, IT IS PAIN WE WILL SHARE, JUST AS 

WE SHARE WITH EACH OTHER OUR LOVE FOR THE CHILDREN WHO HAVE DIED.  WE ARE ALL SEEKING AND STRUGGLING TO BUILD A FUTURE FOR OURSELVES, BUT 

WE ARE COMMITTED TO BUILDING A FUTURE TOGETHER.  WE REACH OUT TO EACH OTHER IN LOVE TO SHARE THE PAIN AS WELL AS THE JOY, SHARE THE ANGER AS 

WELL AS THE PEACE, SHARE THE FAITH AS WELL AS THE DOUBTS, AND HELP EACH OTHER TO GRIEVE AS WELL AS TO GROW.  WE NEED NOT WALK ALONE.  WE 
ARE THE COMPASSIONATE FRIENDS. 
 
 

Thankful vs. Thankless 
 
This is the time of year when many bereaved parents start saying out loud what newly bereaved parents have been 
thinking for weeks and weeks— “I really am dreading the holidays.” And why not? When your grief is so new, you 
haven’t had the necessary time to accept life as it is for you now. 
On the other hand, there are those of us who have had that necessary time and the proper support who are able to observe 
the holidays in a less painful way.  We have kept some of the old traditions that warm our hearts and thrown out those that 
are either too painful or meaningless now. We have created a life that doesn’t include someone who was a vital part of 
who and what we were. We’re different now, doing different things because losing a child forces you into that position if 
you are to survive in an emotionally healthy way. 
The words thankful and thankless follow one another in my dictionary; so close together in a book, yet so far apart in 
meaning. When you think about it, the difference between the two words is full and less. Though those of us who have 
had more time do, like the more newly bereaved, have less in the way of family, our lives still do have a fullness because 
we have learned to be thankful and appreciate that which we have left in the way of people and memories—more so 
than we ever thought possible. 
As you approach this Thanksgiving, if you haven’t yet been able to make your adjustment, I hope you will feel what you 
must for now because whatever you are feeling is okay. It isn’t until you have reached the place in your grief where the 
ability to make good choices returns to your life that you can make some important changes in how you approach the 
holidays. I hope the transition from thankless to thankful will be soon in coming for you, for that will mean some peace 
has returned to your life. Above all, I do wish you peace during this holiday season. I wish you more of the same in the 
new year.                                                                                                                                 Mary Cleckley, TCFLawrenceville, GA 

**************************************************************************************** 

You Will Survive the Holidays 
 
You may be hurt, but you will survive. The holidays may be the worst part of your grief time. Eventually, you 
will heal, and your memories will persist without pain. Meanwhile, it’s OK not to have a good time. There may 
be no way you can make this holiday fun and nothing you want to do. Allow that you may not enjoy parties, 
reunions and events of the season. If you are hurting and unable or unwilling to have your attention on anything 
else, let yourself be. It is also OK to have a good time, even though you have experienced a loss. You do not 
have to deny pleasure to yourself or your family. While grieving, we often feel guilty about having fun, as if we 
should be miserable all twenty-four hours of a day. That is not necessary. Often, we think it is how much we 
grieve that signifies how much we care about the one who died. Not true! Our love is not measured by the 
extent of our grief. We can love forever without having grief as our testimonial to that love. Remember, few of 
us would want others to be forever bereft because we were gone. Perhaps, the best testimonial we can give to 
our missing loved ones is how we live our lives. Don’t deny yourself life because someone has died. If you can 
do so, enjoy the holidays and everyday; for death teaches us, more than anything, that every day of life is 
precious and worth living to the fullest. The best gift we can give ourselves and others for the holidays and 
every day is to live our lives wholeheartedly.                                                                         Mobile TCF Chapter 
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Our Children Remembered 
Angel Birthdays 

Angel Anniversaries 
   
Elizabeth Morel Dunnington Nov 2 Daughter of Myra Jenkins Sharpe 
Aliesha Narain Nov 4 Daughter of Farida Narain 
Colby Wayne Adams Nov 4 Son of Stephanie and Wayne Adams; Brother of Devon 
Dean Thomas Laurent Nov 5 Son of Victoria and Terry Laurent; Br of Natasha, Troy and Josh  
Kristen Lee Nye Nov 6 Daughter of Barbara Nye 
Je’Ryan T. M. Edwards Nov 10 Son of Linda Edwards 
Kenneth R. Hebert Nov 11 Brother of Susan Viener 
Jackelyn Angelee Campbell Nov 12 Daughter of Rebecca and Keith Campbell 
Amelia C. Phares Nov 14 Daughter of Kimberly Phares 
Gerard “Jed” Schulin Nov 16 Son of Cynthia and Gerard Schulin 
Grayson Breaux Nov 18 Son of Marilyn Breaux 
Chris John Doyle III Nov 19 Son of Jeanne Labat and Chris Doyle; Brother of Megan 
Geri Lynn Wilson Cheatham Nov 21 Daughter of Linda Wilson 
William Rexford Nov 22 Son of JoAnn Roy; Brother of Renee Roy 
Amir Davis Nov 22 Son of Myya Brown and Akeem Davis 
Jennifer Marshall Nov 23 Daughter of Cindy Marshall 
Eric Soroe Nov 23 Brother of Robin Soroe 
Eugene Webber, III Nov 25 Son of Kathy and Kennedy Cook 
Eric Hansen Nov 25 Son of Marilyn Hansen; Brother of Karen Hansen 
Dustin Houston Nov 27 Son of Miriam Ruiz 
Akeem Davis Jr Nov 28 Son of Myya Brown and Akeem Davis 
David P. Castaneda Nov 29 Son of Patricia Castenada 
   

 

   
Korey Patrick Spindel Nov 3 Son of Judy and Keith Spindel 
Craig Lemoine Nov 3 Son of Liz and Dan Lemoine 
Kimberly “Kim” Adams Nov 5 Daughter of Mary and Aubrey Adams 
Alex Belsome Nov 6 Son of Kelly and Perry Staub 
Nicholas “Nick” Pezant Nov 8 Son of Denise St. Pierre; Brother of Emily 
Destinie Fate LeBlanc Nov 9 Daughter of Jolene and Mark Conlin 
Elizabeth Morel Dunnington Nov 9 Daughter of Myra Jenkins Sharpe 
Alexis Bounds Nov 9 Daughter of Peggy and Roger Boardman 
Stephan Osbourn Nov 11 Son of Jessica Lauer 
Stephen Gustin Nov 13 Son of Annette Gustin; Nephew of Ann and Richard Folk 
Dawson A. Theriot Nov 13 Son of Sheri Theriot 
Jeffrey Samuel Rodosta Nov 16 Son of Margie Galloway 
Jeremy Bourgeois Nov 17 Son of Cheryl and Roland Bourgeois, Brother of Annie Vaughn 
William M. Cain, Jr. Nov 17 Son of Vicki Cain 
Heather Ashleigh Butler Nov 18 Daughter of William and Elizabeth Butler 
Gilgamesh Homan Nov 21 Son of Michael Homan 
Lawrence Herr Nov 22 Brother of Therese Homan 
Amir Davis Nov 22 Son of Myya Brown and Akeem Davis 
Nancy Elizabeth Lamantia Nov 22 Daughter of Pat and Steve Lamantia 
Zachary Clay Nov 24 Son of Sacha and Roy Clay; Brother of Alexander 
Seth Michael Piazza Nov 25 Grandson of Mary Ann Piazza; Son of Jonathan 
Trey Dutilh Nov 30 Son of Jan and Ed Dutilh; Brother of Andrea 
   

Our listeners are willing to listen, understand, and share. 
504-454-3293 – Melva Duhon, son, 41, suicide 
504-456-8248 – Patsy Ashton, son, 24, drug overdose 
504-559-2438 – Jaimie Kimball, sibling, 12, vehicle accident 
504-265-0581 – William & Millie Hunton, daughter, 30, accidental overdose 

Phone 
Friend 
List 


